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Chairman Patten and Members of the Senate Energy and Natural Resources Committee:  
 
For the record, I am John Bradley, Executive Director of the North Dakota Wildlife Federation 
(NDWF). NDWF is supportive of SB 2155 and the amendment language that was introduced.  
 
This bill would ensure a more equitable distribution of pronghorn hunting licenses between 
gratis hunters and general lottery hunters when antelope populations are low. Currently, the first 
50 of any pronghorn tags  in each unit are reserved exclusively for gratis, with the remaining 
licenses split evenly between gratis and the general lottery. For example, if a unit had 54 tags 
available, the current system would allocate 52 out of the 54 tags to gratis hunters. The results? 
A potentially decade-long wait for the general public hunter in that unit to be selected for a 
license.   
 
This bill would establish a consistent 50/50 allocation of pronghorn licenses between landowner 
and non-landowner hunters.  As there is a smaller pool of gratis hunters applying for licenses, 
they will still have a much higher likelihood of drawing a license relative to the general lottery 
hunter, but this change will result in a more even distribution. If populations of pronghorn 
rebound, the gratis holders would return to getting drawn almost every year, if not every year, 
and the public would also have an increased opportunity. 
 
We respectfully ask for a Do-Pass recommendation. 


